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July 16th at 6:30pm   —  Aʼs Board Meeting
Burlingame Library Community Room

July 16th at 7pm   —  Aʼs Business Meeting
Burlingame Library Community Room

July 18th  —  Progressive Dinner
Meet at 3pm at Wellesley Crescent Park in Redwood City

Appetisers at the Abrams' home
2147 Edgewood Road, Redwood City

then...
Salad by Barbara Stouffer and dinner by the Stergion's

both served — Ä theu�Äergion's home



        MONTHLY  EL CAMINO A’s EVENTS

BOARD MEETING: Third Thursday of the month at 6:30pm, Burlingame Library
Members wecome to attend

BUSINESS MEETING: Third Thursday of each month (except Dec.) at                     
Burlingame Library, 480 Primrose Rd. Down the 

            staircase to the Community Room. Meeting starts at 7 p.m.

NEWSLETTER: Mailed out one week before the business meeting.
Consult Newsletter for details.

EL CAMINO RAMBLINGS is a monthly publication of the EI Camino A's Chapter, Model A Ford Club of          
America. It's mailed first class to all active Chapter members and to other Model A Chapters who wish to 
exchange newsletters. Any material which is published herein may be reproduced or republished provided that 
credit is given to the author and to the EI Camino Ramblings.
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               Secretary                  Mary Anne Stergion   650-759-0798
               Treasurer                  Vince Vitalie             650-583-2813
               Editor                      Vince Asaro                650-743-0234
                      * send any items for publication to:  226 23rd Ave.  San Mateo, Ca. 94403 *
                      * to email the editor:  vinceecas@hotmail.com *   
               Membership Chair    Bill Mitchell               650-568-9916
               Publisher                   Bill Kerns                   650-274-4166
               Sunshine                   Marilyn Vitalie           650-583-2813
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               Librarian              Lou Matas             650-322-6454

President's Message
Here we are in July. After starting the year with some great club events, we are now in the best part of
the year to exercise our Model A's and enjoy club events.  Did you put a flag on your Model A and 
take a short ride to celebrate the fourth of July?
We finished June with 12 of our cars touring to Mitchell Park in Palo for an old fashioned picnic. 
After arriving at the park, we put up the club banner and enjoyed our picnic lunch topped off with 
Crafty A's desert pies and cakes  Among the members present were multiple named members, two 
Martha's, two Marilyn's, two Ricks, and two Vince's. It was good to see Jin and Rose Kaufman join 
the tour.  We parked our cars side by side in a row providing a perfect picture opportunity.  I saw 
several park visitors stop to admire the cars and take the photo opportunity  It was a fun day for all.
The Thursday night dinners continue to be well attended. It was good to see Tom and Lexa at the June
Dinner. Check the news letter for up coming dinners.  
July, August, September, and October are prime weather months to take advantage of club tours and 
activities. Check the club calendar for following events. September is the month for our annual club 
picnic. Rick Kessler is looking for helpers. We continue to seek members help in planning events. 
ideas for meeting content. entertainment, tours, and activities. Give us your best ideas.  Fill the 
suggestion box.  Help your Club Officers

As Mark Twain said "Age is an issue of mind over matter. If you don't mind, it doesn't matter".
Vince Perry



Attention Members:

*Raffle*
Please bring donations for the raffle to the July business meeting.

July Birthdays!
8th  – Tim Stevens

9th – George Stergion
26th – Bob Reed

Happy Anniversary!
20th – Bill & Elizabeth Mitchell (18years!)

Crafty Aʼs Get Together!
When: July 22nd

Where: Mary Anne Stergion's – 1144 Ramblewood Way, San Mateo
Time: 10:30am - 2pm

RSVP: Mary Anne - 650-574-3169 or email: mas630@aol.com

Special Announcement!
The Hineman's are running their yard train!

When: July 4th

Where: 2052 Eaton Ave, San Carlos
Time: 10am - 2pm

No RSVP required. Come and enjoy the company and ride the train!

Thursday Dinner this month will be at B Street & Vine
hosted by Vince & Tammy Asaro

B Street & Vine - 320 South B st. San Mateo - 650-347-8463
There is a parking structure on S. B street, between 3rd & 4th Avenues

there is a second entrance (to upper levels) on 4th Ave, between B and Ellsworth streets
RSVP Tammy 650-888-7628



           Notes From Last Meeting
           June 18, 2015

           submitted by Mary Anne Stergion

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.  President Rick welcomed new member, Mike 
Anderson.  Lou Matas introduced his banjo playing friend Bill and his wife.

Minutes read and approved.
Vice President Barbara Stouffer reminded members about the June 20 “Old Fashioned 

Picnic In The Park”.  P.A. police will block off parking spaces for our A’s.  Bring your 
own lunch, dessert and water provided by the Crafty A’s.

July 4 Don Hineman will be running his steam train.
Thurs. night dinner is hosted by Barbara Stouffer and will be at the Corner Bakery in 

Foster City.
July 18 will be a Progressive Dinner:  appetizers at the Abrams, salad and entrée at the 

Stergions, dessert at the Drury’s.
Sept. 12 is our annual picnic at Beresford.  We need a tour for October.
Treasurer Report:  Vince V. announced he is passing out new rosters.
Board Mtg. Report:  A suggestion box will now be at each meeting.  The Board 

Meeting at 6:30 p.m. will meet in a separate room beginning in July.
Editor’s Report:  It was talked about having a classified section in the newsletter.
Sunshine Report:  none
Historian Report:  Lou Matas brought a 1998 news article about a wedding in Menlo 

Park where 7 A’s were used to transport bridal party.  Lou also brought a picture of Henry 
Ford with his (Lou’s) neighbor’s Dad.  Vince P. brought one of the club banners to show 
the members.

New Business:  Carl Pileri announced that his Home Owner’s Assoc. (Highlands) were
looking for A’s to have in their parade for July 4th.  If interested, contact Carl.  Irwin 
Abrams announced that Hiller Museum will be displaying airplanes on June 27.

Old Business:  A recap of the wonderful mystery tour through San Carlos and winding 
up at the Kessler’s home for pizza and ice cream sundaes was given by Vince P. and 
Barbara.

Past Activities:  Vince P., Lou and Lowell have gone several years now to the middle 
school, Hillview School, to talk about old cars.

Member help:  Rick Kessler is looking for volunteers for a picnic committee.
Entertainment:  Rick K. conducted a car quiz.  Vince Asaro volunteered for a “classic” 
car personality quiz.  His car came out to be “Chitty Chitty Bang Bang”.  Vince A. was 
a good sport!!
Refreshments:  Thank you Irwin and Diane Abrams.
Raffle Winners: George, Bill Mitchell, Carl, Mike Anderson, Irwin, Lowell, Lou, 
Joanne and Connie.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.





Tour Report

On Saturday, June 20th, the A’s enjoyed a tour to Mitchell Park in Palo Alto. The 
starting point was at Wellesley Crescent Park in Redwood City and there were 11 or 12 
cars and  25 persons that attended the picnic.
Palo Alto Police Dept. coned off 12 parking spaces so that the cars could park 
altogether.  Quite a sight! Everyone brought their lunch and the Crafty’s A’s provided 
the fresh fruit and desserts which consisted of an array of pies and a chocolate 
anniversary cake.
The park has a new addition and it is called the Magic Bridge and some went to see it. 
It is a playground for children with handicapped parents in wheelchairs. This is a very 
unique building design for these parents.
It was a beautiful day with the weather being perfect for a picnic and everyone had a 
good time!



January February March

Business Meeting 15 19 19   Canned Food Drive

Treat Sam & Connie Asaro Rick & Joanne Colgate Vince & Marilyn Perry

Tour Pres.Brunch- Pauls at the Villa Safety Clinic Cameronʼs Restaurant & Inn

Tour Date Jan. 31 Feb. 21 (rain date Feb. 28) Mar. 28

Tour Leader Tom Jeanes  George Stergion Vince & Sam Asaro

Tour Meets At Wellesley Crescent Park, RWC George Stergionʼs Shop Borel Square in San Mateo

Dinner Host  Sam & Connie Asaro Tom Jeanes & Lexa Lowell & Jessica Wolfe

Dinner At Amici's in San Carlos Sizzler in RWC Celiaʼs in Menlo Park

Board meeting Tom Jeanes Perry Kessler

Crafty A's Connie Asaro Mary Anne Stergion Marilyn Perry

April May June

Business Meeting 16 21 18

Treat Lowell & Jessica Wolfe Bob Czinder Diane & Irwin Abrams

Tour The Great Highway A short drive to the Kesslers' Mitchell Park in Palo Alto

Tour Date Apr. 11 May 23 June 20

Tour Leader Rick & Marth Kessler The Kesslers & Vince Perry Barbara Stouffer

Tour Meets At Wellesley Crescent Park, RWC Wellesley Crescent Park, RWC Mitchell Park in Palo Alto

Dinner Host Vince & Tammy Asaro Diane & Irwin Abrams Barbara Stouffer

Dinner At O Sole Mio in Millbrae New England Lobster, Burlingame Corner Bakery, Foster City

Board meeting Stouffer Library Library

Crafty A's Maureen Morley Barbara Stouffer Diane Abrams

July August September

Business Meeting 16 20 17

Treat Carl & Lois Pileri Don & Maxine Hineman Barbara Stouffer

Tour Progressive Dinner Ice Cream Social Annual Beresford Park Picnic

Tour Date July 18 August 9 Sept. 12

Tour Leader Various Lou Matas Host Rick Kessler

Tour Meets At Wellesley Crescent Park, RWC 4 Maple Ave. Atherton (Lou's) Beresford Park, San Mateo

Dinner Host Vince & Tammy Asaro Rick & Joanne Colgate

Dinner At B Street & Vine, San Mateo

Board meeting Library Library Library

Crafty A's Mary Anne Stergion Maureen Morley

October November December

Business Meeting 15   Canned Food Drive 20 No Business Meeting

Treat Vince & Marilyn Vitalie George & Mary Anne Stergion

Tour  Annual Christmas Luncheon

Tour Date Dec. 12

Tour Leader host:  George Stergion

Tour Meets At Basque Cultural Ctr.   Noon

Dinner Host George Stergion

Dinner At Max̓ s in RWC

Board meeting Library Library

Crafty A's Mary Anne Stergion Barbara Stouffer Connie Asaro

                                                       EL CAMINO A’S ACTIVITIES CALENDAR                  2015
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